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· The QAP will be further delayed because the final document needs the Governor’s signature.  The estimate right now is a possible Aug/Sept. submission date.  MAHC has asked CDA to give developers 90 days to submit applications once the Round is announced and to give flexibility on items that are normally submitted with a package that may be hard to get with many workers now doing their jobs remotely.    

· Five states have stopped all non-emergency construction work, but Maryland is still allowing all construction to continue.  Its important for our industry to be a leader and stay pro-active to maintain a safe work environment so we can continue working.

· General Updates from General Contractors from last week:
· On site staff and subs are becoming less willing to come to work because of safety concerns, many are scared of getting sick or are hearing rumors of someone on a job site testing positive so they don’t want to come to work.
· One job site with a positive case had to shut down for 3 days to disinfect the entire site and trailer with peroxide spray at a cost of $4,000.
· One contractor is donating all of their masks to medical facilities.
· One contractor is now requiring anyone coming to a job site to complete a questionarie online first, then go to a temperature station to have their temperature checked by a 3rd party before they are cleared to work or walk the site that day.  The 3rd party is also assisting with cleaning and sanitizing restrooms and other common touchpoints throughout the day.
· A question was raised about whether lunch trucks were still allowed to come to job sites.  Several concerns were shared about employees congregating around the trucks and not practicing social distancing so several companies have stopped allowing them and/or staggering lunch breaks.  

· Supplier concerns:
· National Gypsum has alerted customers that drywall and specialized products are harder to get.
· TRANE is reportedly shutting down their factory for 30 days.
· A framer from PA that had stopped working is now cleared to continue working.

· Other thoughts:
· Most occupied rehab jobs that involved contractors working inside occupied units have been shut down amid safety concerns.  Owners are now developing safety protocols for workers to follow once those jobs start back, and the guidance received thus far indicates that the work is not “high risk” and will only require contractors to wear gloves and masks in the future.  
